Department of Aging and Disability Services (ADS)
Bureau of Education and Services for the Blind (BESB)
Statewide Committee of Blind Vendors

Minutes of the April 16, 2020 meeting
DRAFT
Attendance: 
Committee:

David Pelaggi, Chad Farr, Frank Roberts, Shelly McDermott, Angel Torres, Brandy Altergott, Steve Hillyer
Alternate: Amos Fatorma
Bureau: Brian Sigman, Ed Owens, Andrew Norton, Tracy Morin, Tyrell Sampson, David Walshe, Nick Faenza, Joel Garcia.
Vending Facility Managers:

Jeremy Bailey, Richard Braccia, Jazmarie DeJesus, Keith Haley, Michael Heany, Barbara Miller, Sovey Ramirez, Helen Shramek, Gigi Yanez-Hamberger.
A roll call of persons in attendance was taken.
This meeting was called to address the benefits available to the Vending Facility Managers during the shutdown due to COVID-19 and to respond to the Committee’s inquiry as to what the Bureau could do to assist the Vending Facility Managers.
Information was shared on what some of the other state’s Business Enterprise Programs are doing to support the Vending Facility Managers. The most recent information as posted on the CT Department of Labor website pertaining to filing for unemployment insurance was also reviewed and discussed. 
In regard to the Incentive Plan, Mr. Sigman stated that the payments are designated in the state regulations to occur in April and October. The April payments have been processed. Payments in October will be based on matching the amount of income, up to $10,000 that was earned between January and June. Since most of the vending facilities are now closed, the income that will be available for matching will be considerably less than a typical six-month period of earnings.

Committee members asked if vacation pay was an option, similar to what some of the other state Business Enterprise Programs have been able to provide. Mr. Sigman indicated that he had been informed by Rehabilitation Services Administration (RSA) that unassigned vending machine income from federal locations could be used for vacation payouts. RSA indicated that state statutes and regulations would need to be reviewed by BESB to determine if unassigned vending machine income from non-federal locations could be used for vacation payouts. Mr. Sigman affirmed that Connecticut General Statute 10-303 does permit for unassigned vending machine income from non-federal properties to be used to cover the cost of fringe benefits and support for vending facility managers. Mr. Sigman further noted that per federal regulations, a majority of all Vending Facility Managers would need to vote in favor of using a portion of the unassigned vending machine income for a vacation payout. Mr. Sigman noted that in the past, the Business Enterprise Program provided a Field Representative to cover for one week at vending facilities so that the Vending Facility Manager could take a week of vacation. Given the circumstances due to COVID-19, this was not a likely scenario this year as nearly all of the locations are closed, with no date for reopening planned at the present time.  Mr. Sigman stated that the starting salary of a Field Representative is $62,979, so one week of their time to cover a vending facility was equal to $1,211, based on 52 weeks. 
Mr. Sigman also informed the committee members that based on the RSA-15 report for federal fiscal year 2019, weekly earnings for the Vending Facility Managers ranged from a high of greater than $7,000 to a low of less than $100. Thirteen of the Vending Facility Managers had weekly earnings that averaged less than $500.

The committee members discussed possible approaches for providing a vacation payout to each Vending Facility Manager in place of providing one week of Field Representative vacation coverage at their vending facilities for this year.  
Shelly McDermott motioned that as it is the policy of the Business Enterprise Program to provide each Vending Facility Manager annually with the assistance of a Field Representative in order to provide for one week’s vacation coverage for the Vending Facility Managers, and as the vending facilities have been closed for an extended period of time and will continue to be so, that the equivalent value of the cost of the Field Representative coverage, $1,211 be provided to each Vending Facility Manager in lieu of this year’s vacation coverage.

Seconded By: Steve Hillyer
Vote: Yes – 6, No – 1, Abstained – 0
This motion must now, per regulations, be put to a vote by all Vending Facility Managers. The Vending Facility Supervisor will email all Vending Facility Managers, advising them of this motion and giving then each 3 business days to respond with their vote.
The Field Representative assignments were discussed. The two new Field Representatives will be the assuming the assignments of the former Field Representatives that no longer work at the agency. Jessie Towle will work with the Vending Facility Managers previously assigned to the former staff member who retired and Joel Garcia will work with the Vending Facility Managers whose field representative left the agency earlier this year. All of the Field Representatives will be reaching out to the Vending Facility Managers assigned to them to assess what actions they have taken regarding obtaining benefits and to offer assistance in this process.

The Candy Store at the Department of Labor was discussed. The Vending Facility Manager of this facility has retired. The building has seen a reduction in population over the years. This location is in addition to our Micro-Market on the second floor of the building. The Committee was asked if the Candy Store was viewed as viable enough to seek a replacement Vending Facility Manager.
Motion made by Chad Farr to close the operation of the Labor Department Candy Store

Seconded By: Dave Pelaggi

Vote: Yes - 6, No – 0, Abstained – 1

Chairman Roberts offered Joel Garcia, the new Field Representative an opportunity to introduce himself and address the Committee.
Motion made by Brandy Altergott to Adjourn

Seconded By: Chad Farr
Vote: Yes - 7, No – 0, Abstained – 0
Meeting adjourned at 5:15 p.m.
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